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CARSON CITY, NEVADA

CONSOLIDATED MUNICIPALITY AND STATE CAPITAL

October 21, 2010

Mr. Dominique Etchegoyen
1590 - 4th Street, Suite 203
Minden, NV 89423

Re: Letter expressing support of a Southern Nevada Public Land Management Act
nomination for the purchase of 320 acres located within the Carson Range in
Carson City, Nevada

Dear Mr. Etchogoyen,

On October 21, 2010, the Carson City Board of Supervisors, by unanimous vote,
authorized me to sign this letter expressing our support for a Southern Nevada Public Land
Management Act nomination under the category of Environmentally Sensitive Lands
towards the fee title acquisition of 320 acres of land owned by High Canyon Tahoe LLC.
The Board understands that the property 1s an in-holding within the Toiyabe National
Forest in the Carson Range in close proximity to the Lake Tahoe State Park and the
Horsecreek Ranch, a property preserved by Carson City as open space in perpetuity.

We have observed images of the stunning views from the property. The main stream of
Clear Creek is located within the watershed of the westernmost parcel. This is of
paramount importance to Carson City due to our dependence upon the Carson Range
watershed to supply about one third of the City’s water needs. Similarly, there are very
important habitat supporting environmental values. Due to its remoteness, there are
opportunities for seclusion and significant areas for diverse species. Acquisition by the
U.S. Forest will result in reducing the potential negative impacts that could result if the
property were to be developed, as well from controlled recreational activities on the land.
The Tahoe Rim Trail is in close proximity to the west. We believe this to be a very
important acquisition and wish you success.

Please do not hesitate to call on our staff with any questions you may have.

Sincerely,

Robert L. Crowell
Mayor
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